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 Youth and Education Committee Meeting Minutes 
Wednesday, February 19, 2020 

Lanell Gardenhire and Audrey Harden, Co-Chairpersons 
  

The Youth and Education Committee met on Wednesday, February 19, 2020 at the Bronx 
Community Board #6’s district office located at 1932 Arthur Avenue, Room 403-A. At this meeting, 
the following members were present: Evonne Capers, Nelson Chimilio, Margarita Espinosa, Lanell 
Gardenhire, Julisa Hamilton, Audrey Harden, Matthew Martinez, Michael Nelson, and Reggie 
Powell.  

 
The following items were discussed: 

 
 Zeta Charter Schools  

 
Ms. Emily Kim from Zeta Charter Schools informed us about their current development of Zeta 
Tremont Park Elementary at 1910 Arthur Avenue.  They have submitted all of the necessary 
documentation to the Department of Buildings in order to start construction. It is projected that 
construction will begin in the middle of March where they will begin phase one of construction which 
includes the first three floors housing K-1st grade. The subsequent phases will be constructing the 
remaining floors. The Zeta Tremont Park Elementary will open in August 2020. In the interim, they 
are going to be hosting a It’s Pizza Party in the Park celebration as a form of outreach to the 
community on Saturday, March 28, 2020 at 1:00 PM.  

 

 Fordham University Basketball Game Event  
 

District Manager John Sanchez announced that on Saturday, March 7, 2020, the Fordham 
University’s Men’s Basketball team will be playing with George Mason University at 2:00 PM at the 
Rose Hill Gym. He is in the process of purchasing a hundred tickets to distribute to the community to 
support the Fordham University’s Men’s Basketball team.  

 

 Second Annual Scholarship Competition  
 
District Manager John Sanchez informed is that we have not received any applications for the 
Second Annual Scholarship Competition.  

 

The next Youth and Education Committee meeting will be on Wednesday, March 18, 2020 at  
6:30PM at the Bronx Community Board #6’s district office located at 1932 Arthur Avenue, 
Room 403-A. 
 

mailto:brxcb6@optonline.net

